Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Strategic Aggregates Review Task Force announces an informational tour of the Port of Tampa that has been scheduled for the members of the task force.

DATE AND TIME: December 20, 2007, 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 Noon

PLACE: The Westin Tampa Harbour Island, 725 South Harbour Island Boulevard, Tampa, Florida 33602

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Strategic Aggregates Task Force, recently formed by the Florida Legislature under CS/HB 985, will take a tour of the Port of Tampa on Thursday, December 20, 2007. Public participation in the Port of Tampa tour will be limited to 10 participants due to the size of the vessel that will transport the task force members. This scheduled event is intended to be a fact-finding session for the sole purpose of gathering information only, therefore, no recommendations will be made, no public business will be discussed and no votes will be taken. If you are interested in participating in this event, please contact Christine McDonald, Public Information Officer at (352)955-6624 or by e-mail at christine.mcdonald@dot.state.fl.us. The final ten participants will be randomly selected.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this tour is asked to advise the agency at least seven days prior to the meeting by contacting: Christine McDonald, Public Information Officer at (352)955-6624 or by e-mail at christine.mcdonald@dot.state.fl.us.

For additional information, please contact: Christine McDonald, Public Information Officer, Florida Department of Transportation, State Materials Office, 5007 Northeast 39th Avenue, Gainesville, Florida 32609, (352)955-6624.
